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SUBJECT:  A Proposed Ordinance relating to annexation of land into the Val Vue Sewer District for the purpose of providing sewer service for future development.
SUMMARY:  Proposed Ordinance 2004-0535 would approve the annexation (known as Annexation 2004-2) of 70 parcels of property totaling approximately 18.03 acres to the Val Vue Sewer District sewer service area (Attachments 1a-b).  This annexation was initiated by petition signed by at least 60% of the landowners (by acreage) in the proposed annexation area.  
The proposed annexation area is located entirely within unincorporated King County.  It is located north of the city of Burien, west of the city of Tukwila, and south of the city of Seattle.  It is bounded by 8th Ave S to the west, by S 124th Street to the north, 12th Ave S to the east, and S 128th Street to the south.
This annexation area is entirely residential and zoned SR-6, six dwelling units per acre.  Using the district’s guideline of 2.7 residents per single-family home, the current population of the proposed annexation area is estimated at 154.  The proposed immediate and long-term use for the majority of the area is single family residences.

King County Council approval is required to complete the annexation process.  All other procedural steps have been taken to approve this annexation, leaving only review and approval by the council and the Boundary Review Board to finalize the annexation.
AMENDMENT:  Subsequent to the transmittal of Proposed Ordinance 2004-0535, errors were discovered in the legal description of the proposed annexation area.  The errors have been corrected and a new legal description has been prepared.  Amendment 1 would replace the erroneous legal description with the corrected description as an attachment to the proposed ordinance.
BACKGROUND: Annexation of territory by sewer districts falls under chapter 57.24 RCW and requires council approval.  The council is required to evaluate whether the annexation complies with the approval criteria described in RCW 57.02.040(3).  These criteria include whether the annexation complies with the county or town/city comprehensive plan.  The council also determines whether the annexation complies with the utility district’s comprehensive plan.
Proposed Annexation

· King County Comprehensive Plan: The proposed annexation complies with the King County Comprehensive Plan, which supports public sewer service for the county’s Urban Growth Area.  The proposed annexation also addresses King County Countywide Planning Policy LU-14, stating that development within the Urban Growth Area must be provided with a full range of urban services.  The proposed annexation area, which is located in urban unincorporated King County, receives every urban service except public sewer.  The proposed annexation would allow the Val Vue Sewer District to provide sanitary sewer service to this area when requested by homeowners.
· Val Vue Sewer District Comprehensive Sewer Plan: This proposed annexation is consistent with the Val Vue District’s comprehensive sewer plan updated and approved on February 15, 2001, which included the proposed annexation area in its future service area.
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2004-0535 (with attachments)

a. Legal Description

b. Map of Val Vue Sewer District Proposed Annexation 2004-2
2.  Vicinity Map.

3.  Amendment 1 to Proposed Ordinance 2004-0535
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